

Federal Dam City Council
Working Meeting
May 7, 2024
Approved
6:00 pm

Present: Mayor: Raines Council: Kunnari, Zobava, Hardies, Deputy Clerk: Payment, Clerk- Treasurer Knox.
Absent Lego
Visitors Justin Payment, Rory Sherman, Cindy and John Lemm
Pledge of Allegiance
FDSP
A check for $6,047.00 was received from the League of MN Cities for the sewer claim we submitted last month.
Council discussed options we have for raising sewer rates, clerks need to know if its something we want to move forward with by May 13, meeting. The goal is to increase rates. Kunnari suggests an increase of $5.00 per quarter raise.
Old Business:
May 13th we will be holding a Special Hearing to address the following:
City Hall Repair Project- Sourcewell will need exact timeline by 5-14-24 or we may lose our $50,000 grant.
The Special Hearing on May 13th will include the following:
-Snowmobile Club land sale or lease.
-Parcel #88-337-0530
-City Hall Repairs
Hearing will be held first. That meeting will close and the regular council meeting will open.
 A letter from out attorney is sending a letter to parcel #88-337-0530 concerning the nuisance property.
Hanks needs gravel for his road, and we need to look at all gravel roads to asses what other roads and alleys need gravel as well.
MN Public Safety sign discussion. Council would like to see what the price the speed sign would be.
A time clock for the city hall needs to be purchased. This was on the agenda months ago; clerk will put on regular meeting. Maximum of $200.00 will be spent.
New Business:
Council would like clerks to get itemized receipts from Isle Harbor, Kunnari said it is in the origal agreement to receive itemized receipts for road maintenance that is being done. Council wants to look at the last two years of receipts.
Two complaints were received, both are curb and gutter problems. Water runs down ally and is flooding out a couple of residents. We need to get a bid from concrete company.
Linda and Mandi would like to split jobs. They would like Linda to be Treasurer and Mandi to be Clerk.
This was looked into after previous discussion months ago. It was put on hold because a visitor was concerned it wasn’t possible. CLERKS CALLED THE LMC AND CONFIRMED IT IS OK TO SPLIT THE POSITIONS UP.
A new laptop and printer are desperately needed. Knox presented all information on what items she would like to purchase.
Potholes in alley ways was addressed. Between Birch and Cedar.
Sealed mowing bids will be opened at the Regular council meeting.
Cemetery clean up date is cancelled. Members will go and work as their schedule allows.
Adjourned: 6:34 pm
Attest To: Mayor Raines, Treasurer Knox
